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Welcome to the June 29th meeting of the Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park. I 

am the Club’s President, for one more Meeting, Jim Fitzowich. 

Head Table: (L to R) Incoming President Bryan Walton, Brenda McKinley, Incoming President Elect 
Jim Bladon, Last Meeting as President Jim Fitzowich, Candice McCarthy (Kids Cancer Care), and Spencer 

Tonkinson 

 

 

 

 

 

President Jim Fitzowich 

This week’s program is our annual WCS and CRCF endowments presentation. Today is also the “Changing of the Guard” 
for the Club Board of Directors. To that point I would like to recognize the following retiring Directors: 

Stan Cichon – Stan was our Director of Operations for the past 3 years, or stated another way, the “Minister of Every-

thing”, not included in other Directors portfolios. 

Walter Flores– was our Director for Youth, and has reinstated our Youth Exchange programs that were suspended 

during the Covid pandemic. Unfortunately this is also Walters final day of Rotary, as he his moving to Ontario. 

Don Taylor – was our Director of Charities, and the WCS and CRCF endowment presentations today are part of his 

portfolio. 

Myrna Dube-Thompson (revision) I neglected to include Myrna Dube-Thompson in the list of retiring Directors and 
would like her to be included in the Bulletin for the meeting record. My sincere apologies to Myrna as her contributions 
were, and are, greatly appreciated as Meetings Director. My thanks to Jack Thompson for pointing out the over-
sight.  As we know, my year as President has been imperfect, and this is no exception.  
 
Please thank these retiring Directors for their outstanding service to Rotary. 

I would also like to recognize Mr. Glenn Potter for all of his years of playing the piano 

for us, as today is his last day “tickling the ivories”. As you may or may not know, Glenn 

is a highly accomplished musician and teacher and in addition to Rotary service, has 

been Music Teacher at Henry Wisewood and Choir Master at Grace Presbyterian. 

Please join Glenn Potter, (for the last time) and me for the singing of O Canada fol-

lowed by Rotary Grace.  

Photography: Sarah Brown 
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Announcements 

Visitors and Guests: Greg Smyth was back and did a wonderful job of introducing our guests 
and we sang a loud and enthusiastic rendition of our Welcome Song. 
 

Health and Wellness: Health and Wellness contact is; Dorothea Schaab had nothing to report 
this week but a correction from last week; it was reported that Lynn and Karen Grant’s son Wade is 
recovering from surgery after a stroke but it was actually a Brain Aneurism and Karen said he had surgery and 
is holding his own but will have a long recovery. Please keep the Grant family in your thoughts and 
prayers. 

 

50/50 : Michael Zacharki asked the Guest Speaker, Candice, to pull the lucky ticket and about 
$170 went to Janet Matthews! Congrats. 

 

Sergeant at Arms: P.P Chas Filipski  did an amazing job of draining people pockets today, in-
cluding himself! He sure made up for the weeks we didn’t have a Sgt! Way to go Chas! 

 

 

 

Social Committee Upcoming Event 
The Social Committee has reserved 24 seats for the Sound of Music, August 18, the 

1:30 matinee show at Rosebud theatre. You are responsible for your own transpor-

tation. Call your friends,  carpool and have some fun. We will meet for lunch first 

and then the show starts at 1:30. Cost of the tickets are $77 if we can get over 20 

people going. (under 20 $95 each) 

This does not include tip at the restaurant. Deadline to let Brenda McKinley know if you are wanting to go and 
payment is July 31st. Brenda 403-870-4292, b-mckinley@hotmail.com      

Stampede Shirts Stampede shirts are in! For those who ordered shirts and didn’t pick them up today, they 
will be in the Dream Home office so come early to grab your shirt before your first shift. You can also contact 
Stacey Johnson to see about alternative pick-up options. If you haven't paid you can pay at the Meeting on 
July 27th or write a cheque to the Club and deliver to Sarah or Don Mintz. 

Are You a Pianist? Any Piano players want to take over Glenn Potter’s role for playing O’Canada, Rotary 
Grace and the Welcome Song on the piano at Meetings? Send an email to admin@rotarycs.org if you would like 
to volunteer. Glenn we thank you for your wonderful service all these years!!! 

Gone but Not Forgotten We want to say thank you to Walter Flores for his many years of service to the 
Club, he is moving to Ontario but we want to extend a warm welcome any time he is in Calgary. Thank you Wal-
ter, we wish you the best! 

Please watch the recording of the Meeting for all the announcements/minute speakers 

Click HERE 

mailto:b-mckinley@hotmail.com
https://youtu.be/fGmcNvSsKGc
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“Kids at Heart” Golf Classic Closing in on Tee Time 
The hard-working organizing committee of the “Kids at Heart” Golf Classic, under the direction of Chair Dale Struksnes, 
is heading down the home stretch to the tournament date of Thursday, July 20th at Cottonwood Golf and Country Club. 
 

Primary among the tasks facing the Committee is the recruitment of sponsors and the donation of items for the silent and 
live auctions for donors/sponsors wishing to help make this tournament one of the best ever. 
 

Chair Dale Struksnes said sponsorships and donations can range from as little as $100 to as much as tens of thousands 
of dollars. The Presenting Sponsor for the tournament, beginning with last year’s classic, is the Charlesglen Toyota group. 

  
“We need everything from online auction items, to cash sponsorships, to major donations and everything in between”, he 
said. “In particular, we still have a few hole sponsorships available for $1,500. We are very pleased with the way things 
are going, but the more people that choose to participate the better the result will be.”  

 

Another area of need for the Golf Classic, is golfers. A full tournament requires 144 golfers and at present we have almost 
100 golfers signed up. We are therefore urging golfers to get your teams together and registered for the event as soon as 
possible in order to secure your spot in the tournament and help facilitate our planning. You can register HERE 

  

Last, but certainly not least, is our need for participants in the online auction. There will be a substantial offering of many 
items that you will find you simply cannot live without and there will be a few good bargains to be had. The online auc-
tion will begin on July 6th and successful bidders will be notified at the tournament.  

 
If you have any questions about how to get involved, please call Dale, Janet Matthews, Pat Neuman or Todd Richard-
son and they will be more than happy to assist you. -Keith Davis, 2023 “Kids at Heart” Golf Classic Committee 

 

Walk With Our Giant White Smithbilt Hat in the 2023 Calgary Stampede Parade! 
 

To kick-start our community engagement and announcement of the Rotary International 2025 Convention 
coming to Calgary, we have secured a float in the 2023 Calgary Stampede Parade!  

 
It is a giant, white, Smithbilt Cowboy Hat shown above (with a truck to give you the perspective on size) that 
will be pulled by a small carriage and horses. It will have a Rotary Blue hat band, a large yellow Rotary wheel 
on the hat front, and large side vinyl banners attached to the carriage that announce the Rotary International 
Convention 2025. 
 

The parade route is 4.5 km long, so the ability to walk this distance is necessary. Dress is western, but you can 
wear your walking shoes! 

 
Sign up by emailing corinne@whitehathospitality.com . Must be registered 
by morning of July 5. 
 

Be part of history! Be part of making our big announcement for hundreds of 
thousands to see, both in person at the parade, and on Global TV’s coverage 
for television viewers. RI Calgary 2025 – here we come! 

 
Thanks, 

Joe Connelly and Corinne Wilkinson 

https://rotarystampedepark.com/event-details/
mailto:corinne@whitehathospitality.com
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Announcements Continued: All Things Dream Home 
 

Dream Home Update: Update on the Dream Home ticket sales campaign. There are a few Sales Manager 
shifts on the app again, please sign in to pick up shifts if you can! Please sign up on Homebase or email the 
shifts email below. There will be no training sessions anymore, if you are new or need training on the 
iPad a crash course will be delivered in the Dream Home office prior to your first shift. Please arrive 
early if you need training. If you have any other questions you can direct them to Jim Bladon at 
shifts@rotarycs.org.   
 

Many Rotarians and volunteers park at the St. Mary’s School lot, which you can Volunteer to work shifts there 
as well by emailing Bonar Irving at bonar@shaw.ca but that lot is close, helps our Club and usually has some-
one walking there after every shift, so you can walk together. Bonar is looking to fill one more shift and 
have back-ups just in case. Please contact him asap! 

 
 

Stampede Lotteries Off-Park Sales: Dana Hunter provided an update on the 
new off- park sales initiative this year. Dana still have a few shifts to fill, please con-
tact her asap. 
 

How to sign up - Contact Dana Hunter, dana@hunterstaffing.ca or 403-477-2340 Shifts 
will be assigned first come, first served. 

 
 
 

Dream Home Kick-Off 
Registration is CLOSED! If you regis-
tered we will see you there. 

Dream Home Kickoff is Thursday 
July 6 - 10 am to 12:30 pm 

at Boss Lubricants 6303 30St. SE.  

 

We have a load of fun planned for 
you.. it starts at 10 am.. lots of free 
parking! 

 

The free parking is indicated on this 
map and a shuttle will be transport-
ing people back and forth. 

 

If you have not registered you can 
ask Pat Neuman very nicely and 
she might have a couple extra tick-
ets. pneuman647@gmail.com 

mailto:pneuman647@gmail.com
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Main Presentation: World Community Service 
 
Brenda McKinley enlightened us on what the WCG Committee has been up to all year, she thanked the Com-
mittee for their hard work and played a very heartwarming video from one of the Charities who received 
funds, we highly recommend you watch the recording to see the video and presentation. To see the write up 
for this presentation please click here Below is a summary of which category each Charity fit in and the funds 
that went to each project. Watch the recording for more information, click here 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
The Dream Home Committee, 
Stampede Lotteries, and Kins-
men were down on the grounds 
this week to see the prize reveal 
for the Stampede Lotteries. 

Submitted by John Shield 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1M_w0639eP5hrS-3iGTGdZgHKE7e14RY7/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=104018752905867396918&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://youtu.be/fGmcNvSsKGc
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Main Presentation: Mario Stella Grant 
 

Spencer Tonkinson was proud to introduce Candice McCarthy from Kids Cancer 
Care who spoke about being the recipient of the Mario Stella Grant. She spoke of 
the amazing program they have for kids and their families to enjoy some form of 
normal-ness. She played a lovely video of many children smiling that will pull on 
your heart strings. Please watch the recording of the Meeting to see her speech 
and video. President Jim concluded that Mario Stella would be elated with where 
his money is going to help with transportation for these kids!  

 

To watch the recording of the Meeting click here 
 

Main Presentation: Changing of the Guards 
 

In the interests of time, I am not going to repeat the comments I made on Friday night. However, I would be remiss if I 
didn’t make some acknowledgements and thanks. As you know, a Rotary club is a big team sport, with many participants, 
both on and off the field: 

- I would like to start by thanking all of the Stampede staff who have served us all so well over the past year, and over the 
many years. Special thanks to Erica who would always serve me with a pot of Camomile tea, chosen for its “calming” af-
fects. 

- Thanks to all of the Club members and Committee Chairs that did the outstanding work to make this such an outstand-
ing year.  

- Thank you to all of the Clubs Board of Directors that implemented (hopefully) the last of the governance and financial 
changes started in PP Bill LeClair’s year. Lets hope that heavy lifting is done. 

Best wishes and good luck to the new Board of Directors and club executive, in particular President Bryan and PE Jim. I 
think the advice Tiger Williams gave to Jim Bladon is probably appropriate to you all. 

 

I have been thinking for some time about what final quote I would use to finish my year as President. Churchill, Thatcher, 
Nixon and Groucho Marx all came to mind. The one I think most appropriate is the one used by fellow Classics student 
Boris Johnson, whose farewell as British PM included a quote from Roman General and Consol Lucius Quinctius Cincinna-
tus: “I return to my plough.”  Thank you for the opportunity to be your President. - Outgoing President Jim Fitzowich 

 

President Jim then passed on his President’s Pin to incoming President Bryan Walton. The Past President, Craig Stokke 
then exchanged pins with Jim Fitzowich. President Bryan passed his President Elect Pin to Jim Bladon. President Bryan 
then presented Jim Fitzowich with a framed photo of Rotary House to proudly hang in his home. 

 

President Bryan took over as President of the Club! Welcome President Bryan!!!! A BIG thanks to Jim Fitzowich for an 
amazing year under his rein. We look forward to working with President Bryan in the year to come.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To watch the entire presentation please click here  

To see all the photos from today’s Meeting click here 

https://youtu.be/fGmcNvSsKGc
https://youtu.be/fGmcNvSsKGc
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1BIdDkM8nXpwm9z4pCk24U6fTGPTgemfh?usp=sharing
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THIS WEEK’S MEETING LINK:  https://youtu.be/fGmcNvSsKGc  

In Closing:  

Next week’s Meeting: No Meeting for the next 3 weeks. Meetings will resume on July 27th 

 

      And with that, our meeting is adjourned. 

Thank you for coming. Have a great Rotary week!  

Reminder, there is not Meeting for the next 3 weeks but please register for the July 27th Meeting on the 

site now. Deadline is July 21st 

www.rotarystampedepark.com 

 

We want to thank President Jim for an amazing year and for all of his hard work!! You 

have done many great things in your rein President Jim and you were a pleasure to work 

with!  

 

NEW MEMBER PROPOSAL 
  
Susan Lasher has been proposed as for active membership to the Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park as Sponsored by 

Dorothea Schaab and Seconded by Keith Davis with a proposed Classification of Funeral Service/Funeral Director. 

  

If any Member objects to Susan Lasher joining our Club or to HIS/HER proposed classification an objection must be filed in 

writing with the Club Secretary, Luanne Whitmarsh: secretary@rotarycs.org prior to July 6th, 2023. 

  

 

 

  

NEW MEMBER PROPOSAL 
  
Amarjeet Grewal has been proposed as for active membership to the Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park as Sponsored by 

Brett Albers and Seconded by Jim Hutchens with a proposed Classification of Gem Stone Specialist. 

  

If any Member objects to Amarjeet Grewal joining our Club or to HIS/HER proposed classification an objection must be filed 

in writing with the Club Secretary, Luanne Whitmarsh: secretary@rotarycs.org prior to July 6th, 2023. 

https://youtu.be/fGmcNvSsKGc
http://www.rotarystampedepark.com
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Tee it Up Again, Sam 

If you hate golf, have way too much money, and don’t like to help charities, then please don’t read this article. If 

you do read it you’ll find out how you can have a great day on the golf course, multiple chances to win between 

$50,000 and $1,000,000, and enjoy great fun, food and entertainment. You guessed it. It’s the $1,000,000 2023 

Rotary “Kids at Heart” Golf Classic, made possible by the outstanding generosity of our Presenting Sponsor, 

Charlesglen Toyota and many other sponsors and donors. Lucky for you, we have got a few great spots left for 

individuals or teams who want in on the action, but you have to act quickly as the tournament is less than a 

month away and most years it sells out. 

Tee off time is 9:00 AM on Thursday, July 20 th at the fabulous Cottonwood Golf and Country Club and you def-

initely don’t want to miss it. This is the 22 nd year of the tournament (previously named the Supreme Win-

dows $1,000,000 Amateur Golf Classic) and it is undoubtedly one of the most popular tournaments in Calgary. 

Your green fees cover your golf, free beverages and food on the course, a wonderful tournament dinner, an ex-

citing live auction with fabulous offerings, and substantial cash prizes for the top teams. If that isn’t enough 

there is also an online auction that begins July 6 th and runs up until the tournament with a wide array of items 

you’ll be competing to bid on. 

This year’s tournament will benefit three very deserving charities: Between Friends, Youth Centres of Calgary 

and New Heights School and Learning Services. These charities will each share in hundreds of thousands of 

dollars raised through sponsorships, donations and golfers. Those monies will make a huge contribution to the 

hugely beneficial works these charities provide to youth in Calgary. 

Mark the date in the calendar, get your registration in, and polish up your clubs. If you can’t make the golf date 

you can still participate as a sponsor, a donor or a bidder in the online auction. All you have to do is go to 

https://rotarystampedepark.com/kids-at-heart and follow the links. You’ll be very glad you did. 

Written and submitted by Keith Davis 

https://rotarystampedepark.com/kids-at-heart


9 

 

12 hikers enjoyed a glorious summer day hiking in the Kananaskis, at Ribbon Creek & Kovach loop. Blue-
bird skies, rushing waters from the creek and blooming Indian paintbrush gave us all a gorgeous view. 
Cookies helped get us up the upward incline. Donna’s grand-dog Jasper joined our crew and had a great 
time as well.  Daphne included; “This Butterfly sat on my hand for a full 5 minutes, eyeing my sandwich ha-
ha The Butterflies were everywhere! It was magical!”  -Daphne Routledge 
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To Whom It May Concern – Calgary Rotarians 

The Rotary Club of Calgary Heritage Park held its fourth Second Chance Art Sale in April of 2023. It is our sec-

ond largest fundraiser. We had the benefit this year of use of free space from the Salvation Army for the pro-

cess of pricing and packaging donated art. We now have only until the end of July to relinquish the space we 

have been using. At that space we have in storage unsold art that is being saved for next year’s sale. We will 

need to move it to a new storage location. At this time, we have no obvious option. 

We would appreciate learning of any suggestions or connections that Rotarians can offer for alternatives for 

our storage needs. We have two different requirements.  First and immediately, for the long term we need a 

small space in the order of 200 to 300 square feet.  That would be used for storage of art saved from year to 

year.  It could be as simple as a rented garage, or perhaps a minor corner shared with a larger non-profit or 

charity that controls a warehouse.   

Secondly, we also need pricing and packing space every year, for the period of January through April.  For that 

period, we need about 2000 square feet as a minimum.  Having an overhead door would be advantageous by 

not absolutely necessary.  Reasonable access for multiple deliveries of donated art, and eventually load out to 

our sale is important.  This could be as simple as a short-term lease of a retail strip mall bay, or space in a 

warehouse when a part of it is not in active use. 

As this art sale process is a major fundraiser, we want to keep our costs as low as possible.  Our ability to pay 

what might be “going rates” for space is limited.  Donated or subsidized space would be greatly appreciated, as 

it was this year from Salvation Army.  Generally, we would prefer to have such spaces in the southern half of 

Calgary.  But we will consider all options as we know these needs will not be easy to fill. 

 

If you have ideas for us, please contact: 

Bill Skinner 

Art Sale Chairman 

Cell: 403-807-1976 

Email: sunboldcalgary@gmail.com 
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July 6th: Dream Home Kick-Off Party - No Meeting   

July 13th: Dream Home Sales - No Meeting  
YAAHHHOOOO 

 

July 20th : Kids at Heart Gold Classic  

July 27th : First Meeting Under President Bryan - Future of Irriga-
tion in Alberta  

 

August - TBA  

  

  

  




